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UNITED POWER INVESTMENT LIMITED

(Incorporated in Bermuda with limited liability)

(the “Company”)

(Stock Code : 674)

ANNOUNCEMENT

Proposed amendment of Bye-laws

The board of directors of the Company (the “Board”) will propose a special resolution at the coming annual general meeting of the Company for amendment of the Bye-laws of the Company to comply with the new requirements of Appendix 3 to the Listing Rules.

A circular giving details of the proposed amendment of the Bye-laws of the Company will be sent to shareholders shortly.

Proposed change in auditors

The Company announces that PricewaterhouseCoopers (“PwC”) will not seek reappointment as auditors of the Company at the coming annual general meeting of the Company as the Board intends to propose the appointment of BDO McCabe Lo & Co (“BDO”) as auditors of the Company at such meeting.  The Board makes such decision as BDO was the reporting accountants of the Company in the acquisition of the business of provision of wedding services under the trade names of “Cite Du Louvre” and “Wonderful Arts Wedding Services” completed in March, 2004, and so is more familiar with such business which will become one of the major parts of the Company’s businesses.  The Company confirmed that the proposed change in auditors of the Company would not affect or delay the publication of the annual results of the Company and its subsidiaries for the year ended 31st March, 2004.

In relation to PwC’s retirement, the Board is not aware of any other fact or circumstance that ought to be brought to the notice of the shareholders of the Company.  As the Company is incorporated in Bermuda, there is no requirement under Bermuda law for the retiring auditors to provide a clearance letter to the Company in this respect.  PwC has issued a professional letter to BDO on 20th July, 2004, in which PwC confirmed that they know of no professional or other reason why BDO should not accept the appointment as auditors of the Company.

Directors of the Company

As at the date of this announcement, the directors of the Company are Messrs. Yeung Chi Hang, Ma Shuk Kam, Liu Yu Mo, Chung Siu Wah, Lin Wai Yi and Cheung Chi Wah.

By order of the Board

Liu Yu Mo

Director

Hong Kong, 20th July, 2004

Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in the The Standard.
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